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Key Dates
● Monday 5th May 2025 

- School closed for 
Bank Holiday

● Tuesday 6th May 2025 - 
All children back to 
school

● Friday 9th May 2025 - 
Parent inclusion 
workshop: Belonging at 
9.15am

● Monday 12th May - 
Thursday 15th May 25: 
KS2 SATS 

● Friday 16th May 2025 - 
Parent THEWS 
workshop at 9.15am

● Friday 23rd May 2025 - 
Last day of half term - 
3:30pm finish

● Monday 26th May - 
Friday 30th May - Half 
term holiday

● Thursday 12th June 
2025 - Science Parent 
Workshop at 9:00am

Dear Parents and Carers, 

I hope you’ve all been enjoying the beautiful sunshine this 
week.

I wanted to start by saying a big thank you to everyone who 
joined us for the parent coffee morning last Friday. It was 
lovely to see so many of you and we hope you enjoyed the 
opportunity to connect with each other in our new staff room 
- we are delighted that you like the changes to the space! 
Your support in making our interview candidates feel so 
welcome was also hugely appreciated. It truly reflects the 
warm and inclusive community we have here at Bygrove. 
Thank you for taking the time to speak with them.

We hope you are enjoying the addition of our new pupil 
leadership page in The Byword. It's fantastic to share the 
inspiring work and positive impact our pupil leaders are 
having on our school community. We are incredibly proud of 
their dedication and the valuable contributions they make to 
fostering a positive and thriving school environment. We 
believe in empowering our pupils to take on responsibility and 
make a real difference and this page is just one way we aim 
to celebrate their achievements.

A quick reminder that Monday is a Bank Holiday, so we look 
forward to welcoming all children back to school bright and 
early on Tuesday morning. We hope you all have a restful 
and enjoyable long weekend.

Best wishes, 

Fiona 

Headteacher 

Paper 
copies of 

the Byword 
are 

available 
from the 
office.

http://www.bygrove.org.uk


Attendance
Our aim is to promote high attendance so that our pupils achieve 
well at school. Regular attendance and punctuality is also crucial 

for making friends and developing good relationships. 

Exceptional! 
100%

Very Good
97% - 99%

Potential to improve 
91% - 96%

Needs to improve 
90% & below

Our whole school 
attendance target for 

this year:
97.00%

Attendance for the week 
beginning Tuesday 22nd April 
2025 - Friday 25th April 2025 

(Rec-Y6):
96.08%

Year Attendance

Nursery 96.63%

Reception 92.74%

Year 1 97.92%

Year 2 93.33%

Year 3 94.17%

Year 4 99.17%

Year 5 96.36%

Year 6 99.14%

Last week’s 
attendance 

Y4: 99.17%

Well done Y4!

Every day counts! Even a 
small increase in 
attendance significantly 
boosts your child's 
chances of success in 
KS2. Moving up just one 
attendance band (about 
2 weeks of school) 
increases the likelihood 
of achieving expected 
standards by at least 
30%!
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After School Clubs - 
Summer 2025

Each club costs £18.50 
for the term. The price 
for the Cooking Club 

and Gardening Club is 
£21.00 due to the 

sessions being longer 
and the additional 
resources required. 

Breakfast Club will cost 
£1.00 per day and 
Ad-Hoc Clubhouse 

sessions will cost £2.00 
per day.

After School Clubs: spaces 
are available! 

Our club provision for the Summer term will 
begin on Tuesday 22nd April 2025 including 
Ad-Hoc Clubhouse sessions and Breakfast 

Club. To sign up, please log on to your 
ParentPay accounts. Each club space is 
offered on a first come, first served basis. 

The clubs will be live on ParentPay by 3pm 
on Friday 28th March 2025!

The clubs available will be:

Mondays

Clubhouse Nursery - Year 6 3:45 - 5:30 All welcome

Music Production Years 2 - Year 6 3:45 - 4:45 16  spaces remaining

Tuesdays

Clubhouse Nursery - Year 6 3:45 - 5:30 All welcome

Phase 2 Football Club Years 4 - Year 6 3:45 - 4:45 3 spaces remaining

Wednesdays

Clubhouse Nursery - Year 6 3:45 - 5:30 All welcome

Phase 1 Football Club Year 1 - Year 3 3:45 - 4:45 8 spaces remaining

Gardening Club (£21 per term) Years 1 - Year 6 3:45 - 5:00 10 spaces remaining

Thursdays

Clubhouse Nursery - Year 6 3:45 - 5:30 All welcome

Cooking Club (£21 per term) Years 1 - Year 6 3:45 - 5:00 No spaces remaining

Fridays

Clubhouse Nursery - Year 6 3:45 - 5:30 All welcome



AI generated content and AI tools like chatbots, content generators and 
summaries are quickly appearing across popular online apps and services. 
There are also popular AI tools appearing like ChatGPT.

There can be many positives to the use of AI in helping to find information, 
making creative content and getting support quickly through chat 
functions. However, as with other areas of online use, it comes with risks to 
children as well.

For example, the content that children see might not be age appropriate, 
legal or promote healthy behaviours. They can also experience harms such 
as bullying and sexual abuse through the misuse of AI content generators to 
create realistic looking content intended to cause harm.

6 top tips from the NSPCC on how to 
support your children to use AI safely:

Click here for: Top Tips 

Safeguarding

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/about-us/news-opinion/2025/artificial-intelligence-safety-tips-for-parents/?utm_campaign=20250210_KIS_CASPAR_February10&utm_content=Artificial%20intelligence%20safety%20tips%20for%20parents&utm_medium=email&utm_source=Adestra


Safeguarding
How Safe is WhatsApp for Children - NSPCC

WhatsApp is one of the most popular instant messaging 
apps, used by over 2 billion people in 180 countries. It allows 
you to send and receive messages, as well as make voice 
and video calls. You can connect with people individually or 
join group chats where lots of people can contribute. All you 
need to set up a WhatsApp account is a phone number. 
However, children and young people can easily subvert the 
restrictions placed on its access. Although rated at 16+, all 
that is required is a phone number. All it takes is one child in 
a class to be on whatsapp, and all the others will wish to join. 
This can lead to increased vulnerabilities for child users. The 
NSPCC has released its own analysis about the dangers of 
the app. If interested, please follow the link below:

Click here: The dangers of Whatsapp

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/online-safety-blog/2023-01-12-is-whatsapp-safe-for-my-child/
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Please ensure your child is dressed in the 
correct school uniform. 

This includes wearing appropriate footwear; 
Crocs are not suitable for school.

Reminder: Uniform

To ensure the safety of all our children, we kindly ask that 
families refrain from using the playground climbing frame 
area before and after school when the gates are open. 

As there is no school adult supervision during these times, 
playground use would be unsupervised, potentially leading 
to accidents or injuries. 

Additionally, some of the playground equipment is not 
designed for very young children and so may pose risks for 
this age group.

Reminder: Playground

This week’s word is:

 "Estrella."– which means "Star!" 

Try using it at home and in school!



Wish Lists
Dear Families, 

If you would like to support our school by purchasing items to donate, we 
have created wish lists as a guide for useful resources. 

The generosity and kindness of the Bygrove community is much 
appreciated. 
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Inclusion 
Wish List

Early 
Years 

Wish List

Library 
Books 

Wish List

https://amzn.eu/iNJP3zb
https://amzn.eu/iNJP3zb
https://amzn.eu/gadpcKz
https://amzn.eu/gadpcKz
https://amzn.eu/gadpcKz
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/2PJN4MMQH1UNU/ref=hz_ls_biz_ex
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/2PJN4MMQH1UNU/ref=hz_ls_biz_ex
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/2PJN4MMQH1UNU/ref=hz_ls_biz_ex
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Nursery
Last week, Nursery went on a trip to the farm. 
First, we took the bus to Limehouse. Then, we walked to Stepney 
City Farm. We saw lots of different animals - pigs, ducks, geese, 
goats, and donkeys! Next, we had our lunch and played in the 
park. Thank you to our parents for joining us on our trip! It was so 
much fun! 

Year 1
To immerse themselves into their new story in English, the children 
had a teddy bear picnic. At the picnic they got to dress up in their 
pyjamas, bring a teddy and meet the main character from the 
story, Paddington. Unfortunately Paddington was rather clumsy 
and lots of things went wrong. The children used the events of the 
party to then write their very own stories in English.
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Reception
This week Reception have been doing lots of independent 
writing. Here are some examples of their work.
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SLS
The children in the SLS were working on their fortnightly focus of 
"Types of Homes".
To understand this, they made houses from junk modelling. They 
had to paint it brown, cut out and stick on doors and windows 
(squares and rectangles) and even add a chimney. This was in 
response to the stimulus of "The Three Little Pigs" story.

Year 3
This week in Year 3, we turned up the excitement as we prepared to 
step into the shoes of the characters from our model text through 
role play! But before the performances could begin, there was a 
mystery to solve. The children became ‘fact detectives,’ carefully 
examining a series of statements to decide which were true and 
which were false—all based on what they had learned from the text. 
Once the facts were determined and our detectives had cracked 
the case, the stage was set for some imaginative and thoughtful role 
play, bringing the story and their understanding to life. 
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Bygrove Pupil Vacancies 

Nursery admissions 2025
For children born between 1 September 
2021 and 31 August 2022

Spaces available for 2025/26 
apply online via the 
eadmissions portal

Reception admissions 2025
For children born between 1 September 
2020 and 31 August 2021

Spaces available for 2025/26 
apply online via the 
eadmissions portal

Current Year 5 admissions
For children born between 1 September 
2014 and 31 August 2015

2 spaces available! Apply via 
the Parent Portal

If we are currently full in other year groups, please still apply to join our waiting 
list via the Parent Portal. For more information about in-year admissions visit 
LBTH in-year admissions. 

For more information about all admissions in Tower Hamlets visit LBTH school 
admissions.

Contact the admissions service directly for more information
Email: school.admissions@towerhamlets.gov.uk 
Telephone: 020 7364 5006

Did you know we have pupil vacancies at Bygrove? If you have a 
child or know someone who might be interested, please apply, 

share and join our waiting list!

Late applications for 
Nursery and 

Reception in 2025 will 
be accepted so 

please apply now!

https://www.eadmissions.org.uk/
https://www.eadmissions.org.uk/
https://education.towerhamlets.gov.uk/Synergy/Admissions.aspx
https://education.towerhamlets.gov.uk/Synergy/Admissions.aspx
https://www.towerhamlets.gov.uk/lgnl/education_and_learning/schools/school_admissions/in-year_admissions.aspx
http://towerhamlets.gov.uk/schooladmissions
http://towerhamlets.gov.uk/schooladmissions
mailto:school.admissions@towerhamlets.gov.uk


19



Places Available!
Do you have or know someone with a child born between 1 

September 2021 and 31 August 2022?

Apply now via www.eadmissions.org.uk

They can start with us in September 2025

We also offer places to rising 3-year-olds to start nursery a 
term after turning 3 years old!

Please contact the school office on 020 7538 4925 or email 
admin@bygrove.org.uk

Click the link below for more information

Nursery admissions 2025

http://www.eadmissions.org.uk/
mailto:admin@bygrove.org.uk
https://www.towerhamlets.gov.uk/lgnl/education_and_learning/schools/school_admissions/nursery_school_admissions.aspx
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Hall Hire 
Price: £60 per hour

£50 deposit required at booking and only refundable after the event.

Availability: 
Most weekends and weekdays in the school holidays up until 10pm.

30 minutes before the event to set up - free of charge.

Facilities:
Car Park Space: 6 cars maximum.

X8 double tables with benches attached.
X40 chairs

Use of warming ovens but no cooking allowed.
Playground use up to 8pm (no high heels allowed on the soft surface).

Toilet facilities. 
Speakers: laptop access to surround sound system.

No alcohol allowed.

Please let us know if you would like to hire out the hall for birthdays, Mehndi 
parties, family gatherings, Eid parties and other events.

Contact Medine Dubek to arrange a viewing via admin@bygrove.org.uk or 
call 0207 538 4925

mailto:admin@bygrove.org.uk

